
Town of Hebron 

Selectmen’s Meeting 

October 11, 2021 

 

Call to order at 7:00 - Chair Dick Deans presided. Elizabeth Olsen, Curtis Smith, and members of the public were 

present. 

 

1. To approve the minutes of Sept 27, 2021: 

Motion to approve the minutes of Sept. 27, 2021, by Curtis Smith, seconded by Dick Deans. Approved 3-0. 
 

2. Public Comment:  No comments. 
 

3. Ball Field Parking Lot Use. 

• Zack, the new owner of Storekeepers, came to propose using the parking area for a Trunk-or-

treat function on Halloween from 4 – 5:30 pm. Members of the community will be asked to 

participate. He will also be contacting the Fire Department for safety. Elizabeth suggested calling 

the school to see if the parking area was available so the children would be further from the 

road.  The Board all were in favor of the function with all safety protocols followed. Zack will stay 

in contact with Curtis Smith with the details. 

• Alex Therriault from Ultimate Dogsled Experience came to answer questions to complaints the 

board has been receiving on the amount of space taken while parking and the straw that is being 

left behind. Alex stated he was one of 7 sledders who are using the recreational parking area. His 

business is a paying member of the snowmobile club and helps with trail maintenance. He will be 

more aware of where he is parking and requests the same courtesy from others. He will also 

check with the school to see if weekend and holiday parking would be available for his guests, 

alleviating the extra vehicles from the lot. Zack offered to look at his land to see if there is 

enough room for Alex’s business to park. They will be meeting to discuss. Alex requested a new 

multi-use sign be erected to replace the one that was torn down. Dick Deans will order one. 
 

4. Highway Update: 

• Ditching on Collins Farm and Center Roads.  

• The power sweeper has arrived. 

 

5. Transfer Station Update:  

• The Highway crew has been repairing the Transfer Station dumpsters.  

• Archie’s recycle container was delivered with one wall not hitched down creating a dangerous 

situation for the public and crew. Dick will send a letter COD to the company.  

• Dick has requested updated Department of Labor posters for all departments. 

 

6. Selectmen’s Business:  

• The Certificate of Assessment and Commitment paperwork was signed setting the mil rate to 

14.55.  

• Dick Deans reported that the ARPA online application has been completed. 

• A letter of resignation of the current Auditors has been received. The board agreed to put out an 

RFP for a new Auditing firm. 

• Jeremy Chapman (2025) and Mike Crowley (2026) were reappointed to the Planning Board. 

• Elizabeth Olsen requested the Town Clerk start taking minutes again. 

• Warrants were read and signed. 

 

7. Adjourn: 

Curtis Smith motioned to adjourn at 8:40 PM, seconded and passed 3-0. 


